Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on October 4, 2013, the Department of Environmental Protection received a petition for variance from Charley Toppino & Sons, Inc. The petition requested a variance from subparagraph 62-4.050(4)(m)11, F.A.C., which requires a permit application fee of $750 per each Class V injection well. The petition requested a reduction in the fee for approximately 36 temporary dewatering Class V, Group 6, underground injection control wells that are to be constructed in Monroe County on Lower Sugarloaf Key, Ramrod Key, Little Torch Key, and North and South Big Pine Key for the Cudjoe Key Regional Wastewater collection system project. The petition has been assigned OGC File No. 13-1239.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Water Resource Management, Mail Station 3530, Bob Martinez Center, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400, Attn: Joe Haberfeld, telephone: (850)245-8655, joe.haberfeld@dep.state.fl.us during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. − 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays. Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.
